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CLIENT FILE NO.: 5787.00    August 26, 2016 

  

Randi Kozak 

Manager, Operations Compliance 

Crop Production Services (Canada) Inc.  

Unit E – 759 First Street 

Brandon MB R7A 2X5 

 

Dear Ms. Kozak: 

 

Re: Notice of Alteration –  Ninga Facility (Municipality of Killarney-Turtle Mountain) 

 

Thank you for your letter dated August 9, 2016, requesting approval to proceed with upgrades to the 

existing development including notification of that the scope of the construction project has changed from 

the proposal submitted on June 22, 2015. It is indicated that no constructional upgrades will be 

undertaken to the blender or conveyor system.  You have requested approval to proceed with construction 

of a new concrete inload pad for loading granular fertilizer into the two hopper bins at the facility.  

 

The Environmental Approvals Branch is processing this request as a minor alteration to Environment 

Act Licence No. 3159 pursuant to clause 14(2) of The Environment Act.  It has been determined that the 

potential environmental effects from upgrades are insignificant and can be accommodated by the existing 

limits, terms and conditions of Environment Act Licence No. 3159.  

 

I hereby grant approval to Crop Production Services (Canada) Inc. to implement the proposed 

alteration.   

 

If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Ms. Krystal Penner of this office at (204) 

945-7107. For any operational issues please contact the Regional Supervisor Peter Crocker at (204) 726-

6565 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

       “original signed by” 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 

 

 

 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
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